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MINUTES
HULL CONTRIBUTORY RETIREMENT BOARD MEETING
October 25, 2018
 

The regular meeting of the Hull Contributory Retirement Board, duly posted to be held in the Second Floor Conference room, Town Hall, Hull, MA on the above date was called to order at 9:01 a.m. Present were, Members, Gregory Galvin, Michael Buckley and Eileen White and Retirement Administrator Lauren Durham. John King arrived at 9:03 a.m. Brian Thompson was absent
In accordance with the open meeting law, the Chair was notified and it was announced that Lauren Durham was making and audio recording of the meeting.
The Board congratulates Eileen White on her re-appointment to the Board by the Selectman. Ms. White has been re-appointed for a 3 year term from October 4, 2019- October 3, 2022. She has been properly sworn in by the Town Clerk.

Minutes:
Greg Galvin made a motion, seconded by Eileen White to approve the minutes from the September 27, 2019 regular board meeting as presented. 
Unanimously Voted.
Payments:

John King made a motion to approve and sign the Bill Warrant and the Payroll Warrant for October 2019, seconded by Eileen White. 
Unanimously Voted.
New Members:
Eileen White made a motion , seconded by Greg Galvin, to approve the following new members of the system:
· Daniella Power, Hull School Department, Group 1, Start Date 8/28/2019.

Unanimously Voted.
Payroll Changes:
The Board was notified of the death of Howard Moog on September 19, 2019. Mr. Moog was retired under Accidental Disability, Option A, as of March 22, 1979. No additional benefit will be paid out.
The Board was also notified of the death of Mary Pascarelli on October 6, 2019. Ms. Pascarelli was retired under Option B, as of July 2, 1990. No additional benefit will be paid out.

The Board has received approval for the Section 9 survivor allowance for Ms. Lucy Pope. Her October check will reflect a retro payment for August and September.
Transfer Request:

Greg Galvin made a motion, seconded by John King to approve the following transfer requests:
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The Norfolk County Retirement Board requests a transfer of service and deductions on behalf of Dominic Sciara who was a Hull Fire Department employee from October 29, 2013 through January 10, 2019. Total creditable service is 5 years, 2 months, total 

transfer amount of $33,368.80. Mr. Sciara has also requested copies of all injury reports submitted the Hull Retirement Board be sent to the Norfolk County Retirement System.
The Somerville Retirement Board requests a transfer of service and deductions on behalf of Molly Crawford who was an employee of the Hull School Department from September 25, 2017 through June 12, 2019. Total creditable service is 1 year and 8 months, total transfer amount is $3,042.26.
The Weymouth Retirement Board requests a transfer of service and deductions on behalf of Mark Collins who was a Hull Fire Department employee from January 1, 2010 through July 13, 2019. Total creditable service is 9 years, 4 months, total transfer amount of $73,729.84.
Unanimously Voted.

Refund Request:

John King made a motion to approve a refund request on behalf of Sean Pike, former employee of the Hull School Department from January 2, 2018 through March 23, 2018. Total amount of the refund is $353.65. $70.73 will be payable to the IRS for federal taxes and $282.92 paid directly to Mr. Pike. The Hull Retirement Board will accept 2 months of service liability. Seconded by Eileen White.
Unanimously Voted.

Review Discussion:

The Board was provided 2 months to thoroughly review the 12/31/2019 Audit of the the Finances of the Board provide by Roselli, Clark and Assoc. Greg Galvin made a motion, seconded by John King to approve the draft financial statement for 12/31/2018.
Unanimously Voted.

Updates
The CY20 Budget it not yet prepared to be reviewed. This will be placed on the November agenda.

The System is scheduled to have a 1/1/20 Valuation completed by PERAC. The board has stated they are interested in exploring another COLA base increase due to the cost of living. PERAC will be asked to provide study of funding schedules which reflect a COLA base increase to 15k, 16k, and 17k. This should be completed by the end of January in order to submit an article to town meeting. 
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It has been brought to the Board that there have been a number of cyber security breaches that have effected state retirees in the commonwealth. As a result, the Board reviewed their direct deposit policy. For the protection of the Retirees of this system, each retiree 
will be required to come into the retirement office in person to complete the Direct 

Deposit change form. If a retiree is unable to get into the office, they must have the form notarized and sent in or a faxed copy will be accepted. A letter will be sent to all retirees/survivors to notify them of this change.

The Board reviewed the PRIT Statement for September 2019 and the Trial Balance for August and September 2019. 

Mike Buckley authorized $225,000 to be liquidated from PRIT in order to fund the payroll/bill warrant.
The Board reviewed the following Information mail: 
1. PERAC Memo #22/2019- Tobacco Company List
2. PERAC Memo #23/2019- Mandatory Retirement Board Member Training- 4th Quarter
3. The Voice of the Retired Public Employee- November 2019 (hand out)

The Board’s next scheduled meeting is for Tuesday, November 26, 2019 at 9:00 a.m. In the Selectman’s Meeting Room. Meeting adjourned: 9:47 a.m.__________

​​​​​​​________________________________
_________________________________

Mike Buckley




John King
_________________________________
________________________________

Gregory Galvin



Brian Thompson
_________________________________
Eileen White
